MOLD TOWN COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of Mold Town Council held at the Town Hall, Earl Road, Mold on Wednesday 29th May 2019
PRESENT: 

Councillors: Tim Maunders (Mayor), Teresa Carberry (Deputy Mayor), Trevor Arnold, Haydn Bateman, Chris Bithell, Bryan Grew, Robin Guest, Haydn Jones, Brian Lloyd, Geoff Matthias, Andrea Mearns, Anthony Parry and Sarah Taylor with the Clerk and Finance Officer and Business and Regeneration Officer.
Also Present: Inspector Steve Owens and PSCO Bethany Weston of North Wales Police (Flintshire South).
12. 
APOLOGIES: Councillors Geoff Collett, Karen Hodgkinson and Gareth Williams and the Events and Community Engagement Officer.
ABSENT: none 
13.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Councillor Haydn Jones and Teresa Carberry expressed a personal interest in agenda item14. One Voice Wales – Betsi Cadwaladr University Health Board Representative.
14. 

     

MAYORS ANNOUNCEMENTS 

The Mayor gave members an update on his official engagements attended in the two weeks since his election to post.  
15.
NORTH WALES POLICE

The Mayor welcomed Inspector Steve Owens and PCSO Beth Watson from North Wales Police (NWP).  Steve introduced himself giving members background to his long service with NWP.  Steve gave members details on the Neighbourhood policing team which will consist of six constables and 9 PCSO’s for Flintshire South.   Due to the limited staff resources two PSCO’s have been assigned to working on reducing repeat demand to help free up time.  Steve also advised that he has placed three PCSO’s in the main areas of Mold, Buckley and Saltney who will be supported by two constables for each area.  Despite the County Lines issues with drugs Steve advised that the district is one of the areas of least demand with not many significant problems.

Councillor Bithell welcomed Inspector Owens and stressed the importance of working relationships.  Councillor Mearns and Lloyd discussed the on-going anti-social behaviour issues at Parkfields and Steve agreed to arrange a meeting to ensure the problems are addressed.

Steve also agreed to arrange with the Clerk regular meeting with the Mold representative and Mayor to discuss local issues.

Following a question from Councillor Guest on the impact of drugs on other crime Steve advised that the statistics were quite low and he would be happy to come back to a future meeting with the statistics.  Steve added that a number of Criminal Behaviour Orders had been issues in the last 5 weeks which also helped the statistics.

Following a question from Councillor Bithell on the custody suites now being located in Llay, Steve advised that due to new legislation which changes the remit for arrests the aim is now to encourage a voluntary process for interviewing, but assured members that where there were bail conditions required for serious crimes including domestic abuse then arrests are made.

Inspector Steve Owens and PCSO Beth Watson left the meeting at 6.40pm
16.






     MINUTES












Resolved:  It was resolved that: 
a)   The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 24th April 2019 be received and approved;
b)   The minutes of the meeting of the Annual Meeting of the Council held on 15th May 2019 be received and approved;

c)   The minutes of the meeting of the Community Development and Regeneration Committee held on 30th April be received and noted.

17.     

INFORMATION ARISING FROM MINUTES

Meeting of the Council held on 24th April 2019
Minute 181 – Councillor Bithell asked if there was an update on the removal of the BT telephone box.  The Clerk advised that she had not received any further information.

Minute 194 – Councillor Mearns asked if the Head of Streetscene services would be attending a meeting of the Town Council.  The Clerk advised that a meeting had been arranged for the Head of Streetscene to attend a working group meeting the following week.

Meeting of the Council held on 15th May 2019

Councillor Bithell asked if it would be possible for future Annual meeting agendas to include a vote of thanks for the out-going Mayor.  The Clerk agreed to include this request on future agendas.

18.


      BUSINESS AND REGENERATION OFFICER
The Business and Regeneration Officer Jo Douglass thanked members for her warm welcome to the Town Council since she had taken up the post.  She gave members a brief history of her experiences and skills that she was bringing to the post for the benefit of those members who had not been involved in the interview process together with an update on what she had been doing in the two weeks she had been in post.  Both the Clerk and Business and Regeneration Officer shared with members the plans for the coming months to help introduce her to the business community with a meet and greet evening being planned within the next few weeks.

Resolved:  It was resolved to note the verbal report.

19.
MOLD – UNADOPTED ROADS
Members considered the previously circulated map containing all the existing adopted roads in the town, the aim of which to aid members to identify un-adopted roads of most concern.  The Clerk advised that any un-adopted roads identified would be passed on to Sue Thomas from Flintshire County Council Highways Department to enable her to review their status and advise if any action can be taken to improve them.
Following discussion, the following un-adopted roads were identified:

· Queens Lane – the surface is poor, and has un-enforceable yellow lines.  There is a lot of traffic including HGV’s on the road with many cars parked along it all day.  The road is also prone to flooding.
· Wesley Place, Denbigh Road – surface water collecting due to issues with drains

· Tyddyn Street – Poor road surface, prone to mud and flooding.

· The new houses off Chester Road

· Bryn Coch Crescent
· New Development at Upper Bryn Coch

· Tai Maes

· Lon yr Orsaf
· Cunliffe Street

  Resolved:  It was resolved that the Clerk would provide the above road names to Sue Thomas at Flintshire County Council.
20. 
PLASTIC REDUCTION
Members considered the previously circulated proposal for the introduction of a scheme to reduce the amount of single use plastic in Mold following the public meeting held on 13th May 2019. 

Councillor Mearns informed members that following the public meeting it is likely that the consensus could be to follow an establish national scheme such as Surfers Against Sewage which is not in line with the resolution of the Town Council last month.  Following discussion members were in agreement that the Town Council needs to follow the will of the community and work with them on which ever scheme is chosen with the aim of reducing plastic in the town.   

Resolved:  It was resolved that:

a) The Town Council would support the community with any scheme agreed with the aim of reducing plastic in Mold;

b) The Town Council would support the scheme through facilitating/enabling the community to deliver the project

c) The Town Council would consider the development of a plastic reduction policy for the council to be included within the Business Plan.        
21.
MOLD TOWN COUNCIL – BUSINESS PLAN DEVELOPMENT
Members considered the previously circulated report providing details on the process to develop a Business Plan for the Town Council.  The Clerk suggested that along with the three officers she would be looking for 3-4 members to form a working group to review existing strategic documents and develop plans for community consultation.

Resolved:  It was resolved that Councillors Haydn Jones, Sarah Taylor, Andrea Mearns and Trevor Arnold would work with the Clerk, Events & Community Engagement Officer and Business & Regeneration Officer on the development of a Business Plan.
22.
ONE VOICE WALES – MOTIONS FOR 2019 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
Members considered the previously circulated correspondence from One Voice Wales requesting motions for the 2019 Annual General Meeting.  Motions must be of a national issue or problem and each motion must be accompanied by a short explanatory note.
Councillor Bithell asked if the motion he had suggested last year was taken forward by One Voice Wales, as if not could this be used again for this year.  Members supported this suggestion from Councillor Bithell and the Clerk agreed that she would forward details of last year’s motion to members before forwarding on to One Voice Wales.


Resolved:  It was resolved to provide the motion from 2018 to One Voice Wales for consideration for this year’s AGM.
23.
FLINTSHIRE OPTEC YOUTH EXCHANGE TRUST
Members considered the previously circulated request for financial assistance from the Flintshire exchange students from Mold, who will visit Japan in August 2019.   

The Clerk advised members that any money granted would come from the Financial Assistance budget.  Members approved to provide £200.00 to the Flintshire Optec Youth Exchange Trust for students visiting Japan in August 2018, and asked that the young people be invited to attend a future meeting of the Town Council to share their experiences.
Resolved:  It was resolved to:

a) approve £200.00 to the Flintshire Optec Youth Exchange Trust for students visiting Japan in August 2019.
b) Invite the students to attend a future meeting of the Town Council to share their experiences.
.  
24.
VISITS TO TOWN AND COMMUNITY COUNCILS
Members considered the previously circulated correspondence received from the Chief Officer for Governance at Flintshire County Council providing feedback from independent members of the Standards Committee following visits to Town and Community Councils in the County.  The Clerk advised members that a representative from the Standards Committee had also been in touch and it is likely that they will visit a meeting of the Town Council in June.

Resolved:  It was resolved to note the information.
25.
ONE VOICE WALES – BETSI CADWALADR UNIVERSITY HEALTH BOARD (BCUHB) REPRESENTATIVE

Members consider the previously circulated six expressions of interest from members in the region.  Councillors Haydn Jones and Teresa Carberry both left the meeting during considerations as they had both expressed an interest in the role.

Resolved:  It was resolved to nominate/vote for Councillor Teresa Carberry to take up the role.  The Clerk would advise One Voice Wales of the Town Council’s vote.
26.
NOTICE OF MOTION

Councillor Grew: Sought that the Town Council to start the September and January meetings at 6.00pm as both meetings follow months where no full council meetings are scheduled and subsequently the agendas are generally longer.
It was suggested to include that no guest speakers are invited to attend September and January meetings.

Members supported the amended motion.

Resolved:  It was resolved to approve that full council meetings held in September and January would have a 6pm start time with no guest speakers.
27.
NOTIFICTION OF UPCOMING EVENTS 

Members considered the previously circulated information regarding upcoming events.

Resolved:  It was resolved to note the information.

28.
NOTIFICATION OF PLANNING DECISIONS

Resolved:  It was resolved to note the report. 
29.
MEETINGS ATTENDED

Members considered the previous circulated report from Councillor Andrea Mearns.  The report provided information on the Bailey Hill HLF and the attendance to the Alyn Works Liaison Committee meeting.
Councillor Mearns provided members with updated details on the likely shortfall for the work on Bailey Hill cottage advising that further applications for grant funding were being made to cover this shortfall.  The Clerk also sought support from members relating to outside furniture advising that there were mixed views within the steering group on whether there should be fixed or removable outside furniture.  Members supported the concerns of Councillor Mearns and the Clerk that fixed outside furniture may attract further anti-social behaviour and would wish for removable furniture to be purchased.
Resolved:  It was resolved to note the information.

30.
ACCOUNTS / PAYMENTS

The Council considered the schedules previously circulated and noted that expenditure complied with the statutory powers available to local councils. 

Resolved: It was resolved that the schedules of payments be approved.
The Meeting ended at 8.10pm
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